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Hello Holy Cross School Families,
My name is Jonathan Sheffer, and I’ve been the General Music teacher at Holy Cross School for the past 3 years. I’m writing to introduce myself to those of you I haven’t met yet, and to give some additional information on the changes that have taken place this year for music class due to Covid-19 restrictions. I will send a follow up letter if any of the new restrictions or protocols are lifted.

As of right now, there is no singing in music class and there is no school choir. The reasoning behind this new rule relates to the increased risk of spreading the virus through droplets that are projected at a higher rate when singing. The rule of thumb is that singers would have to be 12 feet apart, and the restrictions of the size of the classrooms doesn’t allow for adequate space.

The winter and spring concerts are cancelled until restrictions are lifted due to the amount of people that normally attend and the rules for singing in small spaces. I’m hoping to create a concert experience digitally or virtually and will send more information if that comes to fruition.

Music class is now given in the student’s classroom. In years past, the classes would come over to the music room in the convent, but we’re trying to avoid multiple classes sharing the same space during the week. All the supplies are brought in on a cart to their rooms, and the students get out of their chairs and are dancing at the beginning and/or end of every class. Stretching, moving and dancing to music are essential elements of music education, and help to regain focus attention.

Instruments have always been an integral tool for musical development. My goal is for every student to have an opportunity to play all the instruments we have at our disposal. In the past, the students would share the instruments in small groups and instrument centers. Due to sanitization requirements (no sharing), I will be assigning each grade level a specific instrument for the duration of that instrument unit. Each student will be using a personally labeled instrument and the instruments will all be sanitized before that instrument group goes to a different classroom. 


The students in grades 2-6 were asked to provide a folder and a 1 subject notebook for music class this year. There will be a bit more paperwork and note-taking than in years past, and a few more quizzes and tests for assessment. For our distance learners, the weekly music class content can be found on the Holy Cross website page http://hcrochester.org/ . Click on Classes, then Teacher Pages, then click jsheffer.hcrochester.org to access the music home page. Once on the music page, click the appropriate class to see the weeks activities. 
Music class at Holy Cross School has always been a fun, engaging, educational and interactive experience for the students. The challenges that this new year brings will be met and overcome with new, exciting, creative and inventive ways of discovering and exploring music. Your continued support of the fine arts at Holy Cross School is much appreciated. If you have any questions or concerns, feel free to email me at Jonathan.Sheffer@dor.org 
Thank you,

Mr. Sheffer

